
CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER 

AUGUST 19, 2022 

IMPORTANT COUNCIL DATES: 
 

 September 12, Monday, 5 p.m. – Work Session (30 Park) 

 September 13, Tuesday, 5:30 p.m. – BRC (30 Park) 

 September 19, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 3, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

 October 9, Sunday, 2 – 5 p.m. – Family Fall Festival/Scarecrow Row (Shafor Park) 

 October 18, Tuesday, 5:30 p.m. – BRC (30 Park) 

October 24, Monday, 5 p.m. – Council Retreat (Smith Gardens) 

November 5, Saturday, 9:30 a.m. – New Resident Breakfast 

November 7, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

November 21, Monday, 5 p.m. – Work Session (30 Park) 

November 29, Tuesday, 5:30 p.m. – BRC Meeting (30 Park) 

December 5, Monday, 6:30 p.m. – Regular Session (30 Park) 

December 11, Sunday, 6:30 p.m. – Holiday of Lights (Shafor Park) 
 

BUSINESS UPDATE: 

 

➢ Ice Cream Social:  The event last Sunday was well attended.  We served 700 + chicken 

dinners… and scooped a bunch of ice cream!  ☺  Kudos to Carol and her staff for coordinating 

another wonderful community celebration.  Enclosed is a Register article. 

 

➢ Backflow Testing:  This week, we issued citations to owners of nine residential properties for 

failing to comply with the EPA mandated annual backflow device testing. 

 

➢ Blanket Concert: The third and final Smith Gardens summer blanket concert is at 7 p.m. on 

Sunday.  Enclosed is a Register article.   

 

➢ School Crossing Guards: Under our written agreement, the Oakwood Schools have the 

responsibility for finding adults to serve as crossing guards.  So far, the school district has been 

unable to find anyone to staff the Park Avenue and Far Hills crossing.  Enclosed is a DDN 

article advertising for the open position.  Nancy Gill, a former guard who resigned in 2019, has 

agreed to cover the vacant post through Labor Day.   

 

➢ Pedestrian Crossing Signs:  We installed the 16 new pedestrian crossing signs this week. 
 

 



 

➢ Energy Aggregation:  Enclosed is a DDN article about MVCC leading an effort to explore 

energy aggregation programs for its member cities.  The resolution authorizing this action was 

unanimously approved by the MVCC Board of Directors at their meeting this week.   

 

➢ Safety Department Report:  Enclosed is the July Safety Department Operations Report.   

 

➢ PNC Bank:  Enclosed are DDN and DBJ articles about DLM purchasing the PNC Bank 

property at 2720 Far Hills Avenue for $1.1 million. 

 

➢ KMO Chamber:  Enclosed are the handouts that Ann-Lisa brought to our work session last 

Monday. 

 

➢ Asphalt Resurfacing:  The 2022 asphalt repaving work was completed this week. 

 

➢ Note of Thanks:  Enclosed is a nice note commending the actions of PSO Jason Tipton on a 

water emergency.  This type of response does not take place in many communities, particularly 

by a police/safety officer. 

 

➢ September Meetings:  As mentioned in an email, I will be in Columbus from Sunday afternoon, 

September 18 through Wednesday afternoon, September 21 attending the International 

City/County Management Association (ICMA) annual conference.  Carol will sit in my seat at 

the September 19 council meeting… and we will plan to start that pre-council work session at 

the standard 6:30 p.m. time.  We have added a work session that month to begin at 5 p.m. on 

Monday, September 12. 

 

➢ Timber Wall:  We completed the refurbishment of the timber wall on the west side of the Far 

Hills Business District.  It looks good… particularly for something that has withstood the 

weather for nearly 50 years.  Kudos to our Public Works folks.  We will work on the east side 

as time permits over the next few weeks. 

 

 
 

HAVE A GREAT WEEKEND! 

 

 

 

 



TRANSMITTALS NOTED WITHIN NEWSLETTER 

Register Article re: Ice Cream Social 

Register Article re: Blanket Concert 

DDN Article re: Crossing Guard 

DDN Article re: Energy Aggregation 

Safety Department Report 

DDN & DBJ Articles re: PNC Bank 

KMO Chamber Handouts 

Note of Thanks 























DLM purchases Oakwood building for $1M 
Aug 11, 2022, 9:59am EDT Updated: Aug 16, 2022, 3:43pm EDT 

 

One of the most iconic Dayton-area companies may be expanding. Dorothy Lane 
Market has reportedly purchased the former PNC Bank next to its Oakwood store. 

However, the gourmet grocery chain's plans for the property are not immediately known. 
The 4,000-square-foot building at 2720 Far Hills Avenue sold for $1.1 million Aug. 2. 
The bank closed its doors for business Feb. 25 this year and was listed for sale three 
days later. 

Robert Zavakos and Russ Maas from NAI Bergman represented PNC in the disposition, 
according to Zavakos. 

Kent Dimbath, chief financial officer for DLM, declined to comment on the sale at this 
time. 

DLM — known for its deli, soups and Killer Brownies, among other items, — operates 
three grocery stores in the region: its flagship store in Oakwood, as well as location in 
Washington Township and Springboro. Most recently, the grocer is embarking on a 
fourth location south of Dayton in the Warren County community of Mason. 

In addition to the stores, DLM operates a culinary center on Far Hills Avenue in 
Oakwood. Dorothy Lane Market Love Cakes shop resides in Washington Square 
shopping center, alongside that store. 

The company was founded in 1948 by Calvin Mayne and Frank Sakada at the corner of 
Far Hills Avenue and Dorothy Lane in Oakwood, selling mostly fruits and vegetables 
and some meat and groceries. The first store opened in 1953, a block from its current 
location at 2710 Far Hills Ave. 

 
Angela Watson Gay 
Staff Reporter 
Dayton Business Journal 
 

https://www.bizjournals.com/dayton/search/results?q=Robert%20Zavakos
https://www.bizjournals.com/dayton/search/results?q=Russ%20Maas
https://www.bizjournals.com/dayton/search/results?q=Kent%20Dimbath
https://www.bizjournals.com/dayton/news/2021/10/27/dorothy-lane-market-to-enter-cincinnati.html
https://www.bizjournals.com/dayton/search/results?q=Frank%20Sakada











